
9. PROJECT FUND (2000/01) APPROVALS 
 
 The Board considered various requests, from its Community Affairs Committee meeting of 19 October 2000, to 

allocate project funds. 
 
 The Board resolved to approve: 
 
 1. The underwriting of kai and other resources related to the running of Wanaanga Intermediate (Stage II) to 

a maximum of $4,900. 
 
 2. A grant of $50,000 (made up of $20,000 Youth Initiatives, $20,000 Community Initiatives, $10,000 

SCAP) to Community Development Network Hornby Youth Worker for 2001/02 year. 
 
 3. A grant of $20,000 (from the SCAP fund) to the Sockburn School After School Programme. 
 
 4. A grant of $4,000 (from the Youth Initiatives) for the Riccarton High School Youth Worker. 
 
 5. A grant of $300 to the Deans Avenue Precinct Society for a community barbecue to be held on Sunday 

29 October 2000 from the $2,500 available in the Neighbourhood Week fund. 
 
 6. A grant of $525 (four children) towards the cost of sending local children to holiday camps from the 

Youth Development Scheme funds. 
 
 7. A grant of $500 to the Hornby Presbyterian Church from the “Canterbury 150th Anniversary Fund”. 
 
 The Board also resolved that the balance of funds be retained for consideration of the following items at a 

subsequent meeting 
 
 • CDN female youth worker 
 • Wigram feasibility study 
 • Extra costs on any of the above projects/or held for allocation consideration of identified new projects. 


